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PARISH COUNCIL NEWS

LPC held their monthly public meeting 
on Monday 1st November in the 
Committee Room of the Village Hall.  A 
new Chairman and Vice Chairman was 
voted for the remaining municipal year.  
Congratulations to Cllr Keith Hill for 
the position of Chairman and to Cllr Di 
Beatty for the position of Vice Chairman. 

Clerks Report – The Clerk presented 
LPC policies and a 5-year plan which 
were all agreed and approved.  The 
5-year plan would be a fluid, working 
document to guide focus and clarity for 
the PC.  The PC unanimously supported 
a grant application from the History 
Society to continue the sterling work 
they do to preserve and protect the rich 
history Lympstone has.  Thank you to all 
the members who continue this work to 
keep the past alive in our Parish!  It was 
agreed that Cllr Beatty would represent 
the PC and lay a poppy wreath on 
Remembrance Sunday.  The Clerk 
shared a letter of thanks to LPC from 
Andrew Patterson, private secretary to 
HM The Queen for the thoughtful letter 
of condolence on the sad passing of 
The Duke of Edinburgh. LPC now have 
a casual vacancy position and if anyone 
would be interested in joining the PC 
then please write to myself, the Clerk, 
for more information – we have a lovely 
team who would be most welcoming 
and supportive to have you on board!

Reports from EDDC and DCC Cllrs 
– EDDC Cllr Jung explained that the 
recently felled trees on Woodbury 
Common were part of the forestry work 
by Devon Clinton Estates.  Cllr Beatty 
added that all up to date information 
regarding ongoing work on the 
Common could be found on the Devon 
Clinton Estates website.  DCC Cllr Scott 
explained that Cllr Trail would be laying 
a poppy wreath in Exeter, and he would 
be laying a wreath in Exmouth for the 
Remembrance services on behalf of 
Devon County Council.  

Lympstone Football Club – Cllr Hill 
reported that the PC wanted to see the 
children playing football but as safely 
as possible on the pitches in Candy’s 
Field.  He explained that negotiations 
were taking place between the PC and 
FC to resolve outstanding issues.  

Community Asset: Methodist Hall – 
Cllr Atkins reported the new guidelines 
regarding community asset purchases.  
He explained the PC would need to 
remain open and transparent with the 
public and full support of the community 
was necessary to successfully bid and 
secure the building as a community 
asset.  It was agreed that there should 
be a community working party created 
to generate and maintain the interest for 
the Parish.  Therefore, if anyone would 
like more information regarding the 
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creation and/or joining the new group 
and support the purchase through a 
donation, crowdfunding, grant, or other 
funding events then please contact Cllr 
Atkins, Tel: 01395 264003 or Email: 
dga.potters@btinternet.com                    
NB: Full details of the Methodist Hall as 
community asset can be found in last 
month’s edition of the Herald.

Communications:  LPC still have a 
vacancy for a link volunteer to support 
with the running of the village website, 
if you are technically minded and could 
help, please contact me, the Clerk, for 
further information about this role. 

Community:  Cllr Payne reported that 
she had submitted a grant application to 
the Marines Charity for funding towards 
the play area in Candy’s Field.  She 
should be able to report at the next 
meeting if her application had been 
approved or not.  

Transport and Parking: Mr Stratford 
from the Getting Around Group reported 
on the recent traffic and parking surveys 
undertaken in the Parish.  He added 
that the Getting Around Group were 
very much looking forward to working 
in conjunction with the Active Travel 
initiative.  

CTCRM - It was agreed that Cllr Payne 
would be the new link Cllr for the PC.

Police Advocate – Cllr Hill explained 
that he would be attending a seminar 
in due course to meet senior police 
officers in the County and discuss local 
issues.  

Gulliford Joint Committee – Cllr 
Staddon reported that the open 
day at Gulliford Burial Ground had 
been a huge success and the work 
completed had transformed the burial 
site.  She thanked all the volunteers 
for their ongoing, committed effort and 
perseverance with the project.  All 
made possible with the secured funding 
from the Heritage Lottery Fund. This 
completed work would now preserve 
the history and artefacts of the site 
for many future generations to learn 
about and enjoy.  It was agreed that Cllr 
Beatty and Cllr Staddon would join and 
represent LPC on the Gulliford Joint 
Committee with Woodbury PC.

The next PC meeting will be held in 
the Meeting Room (was Committee 
Room) at the Village Hall on Monday 
6th December at 7.30pm.

Clerk to the Council: 
Lucy Tyrrell c/o Minnows, Longmeadow 
Road, Lympstone EX8 5LF
Tel: 07890717081
Email: lympstonepc@gmail.com
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LYMPSTONE PARISH CHURCH

Advent begins Sunday November 
28 with morning prayer at 8 am and 
Communion service at 9:30.

Throughout the season, celebrating the 
birth of Jesus Christ, we’ll be hosting 
a carol service, carols around the 
village, Christingle, the Churchyard 
Nativity scene and other services, Keep 
an eye on the noticeboard or join 95 
others by requesting the weekly news 
by email.  Send a request to ‘Pete’ on 
lympstonechurchweekly@gmail.com.

Regular Services on Sundays are:
1st & 3rd Sunday ALL AGES Worship 
9.30 am 
2nd & 4th Sunday Parish Communion 
9.30 am 
1st, 2nd, 4th & 5th Sunday Morning 
Prayer 8.am 
3rd Sunday Holy Communion 8.am 

The ALL-AGES services are part of The 
Journey, “A Fresh Church Experience” 
Each are theme based & informal and 
have been a great success in reaching 
a wider range of people from retired, 
singles, parents & kids to babies. The 
final one in this series is CHRISTMAS 
CAFÉ CHURCH on December 5th at 
9:30. Church with a DIFFERENCE!  
Music, songs, and fun for Kids. A 
creche, coffee, tea, croissants and… 
“Bacon Sandwiches”. The theme is: 
“Why was God in a manger?”

Also on Sunday December 5 at 7 pm 
there’ll be a SERVICE OF LIGHT. 
Where the congregation remembers 
people or opportunities or wellbeing 
they lost during COVID. A chance 
to remember, seek God’s comfort & 
healing, and move into Christmas with 
fresh hope.

UPDATE: The new state-of-the-
art AUDIO VISUAL system is fully 
operational and works extremely well in 
augmenting services and events – with 
live streaming, text, film, images

It had its first major test – when the 
church hosted a charity fun BIG QUIZ 
NIGHT OUT last Friday Nov 19. In 
aid of TEAR FUND – A Christian 
charity partnering with 50+ churches 
in the world's poorest countries. The 
questions came visually from Tear Fund 
Hosts in London. Attendees in groups 
of four, strained to answer questions 
ranging from sports to history, art, etc – 
as they sipped wine while arguing over 
answers. Peter Walsham organized 
& ran this very successful inaugural 
event. Donations accepted by the new 
card reading machine.

These great new facilities are available 
for any village group, club or society.

Charities: The church helps locally by 
volunteering and giving gifts of £4,000 a 
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LYMPSTONE PRIMARY SCHOOL READING SPINE

In return, we will place a special insert 
into the front cover of the book(s) with 
your family name on so that future 
generations of children will know who 
provided the gifts that let them “Dream 
with their eyes open”.

Please let me know if you would like 
further information. The best way to 
donate would be by contacting the 
office on 01395 266580 or admin@
lympstone-primary.devon.sch.uk

Emily Mellor 
Headteacher
Lympstone C of E Primary School

To ensure our children receive a rich 
and varied diet of fabulous reading 
material during their time at Lympstone 
Primary School, we have put together 
a ‘Reading Spine’ for each year group. 
These stories will be read to and 
enjoyed by the children over the year.

We have some of the books we need 
but we are missing quite a few so we 
need your help! 

Please help to purchase these fantastic 
texts for our children by donating as 
much as you feel you would like to. We 
suggest £5 would allow us to purchase 
one book on average. 

year to charities like the Exmouth Food 
Bank and Open Door.  We help beyond 
to USPG plus a separate collection and 
events for Christian Aid and Tear Fund.

Quiet Prayer Time with Demelza at 
11.30 on every Wednesday on the 1st, 
2nd and 4th Wednesdays.

TICK TOCK for toddlers, babies and 
parents/carers who may have tea or 
coffee.  Every Friday in term time from 
9.30

LYMPSTONE UNLOCKED.  5 to 6 pm 
on Sundays, monthly. 7 to 11 year olds. 

For info phone Fiona 0793 594 030

Need to Talk? for a sympathetic ear, a 
prayer, advice or some peace in your 
life phone Demelza on 272 243.

PRAYER NETWORK A caring band of 
Christians ready to pray for ANYONE 
in need. Call Vanessa t: 224 734 or 
Demelza 272 243.

Brian Mather/Pete Simpson
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We wish all our patients and friends in Lympstone 

Merry Christmas                                                                                                                                                       

and     

Happy New Year 

Win a Magnum of Prosecco 
Celebrate the season on us !    

 

Simply cut out the coupon below and drop it through                                 
our letterbox or post it via Royal Mail. 

You will then be entered into our FREE Christmas draw. 
Entrants must be over 18 years of age. 

Entries must be received by 18th December 2021.    

 
 

Protect your eyes from harmful UV and glare 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Open 6 days a week: Tel 01392 873612 
New patients NHS and private welcome. 

 
 

 
 

           21 High Street, Topsham. EX3 0ED 
                             www.petertoshopticians.co.uk 

 
 
 
 
 

Name…………………………………..………… 
 

Address………………………………………… 
 

……………………..……………………………… 
 

Postcode…………………………………….… 
 

Tel…………………………………………………. 
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Plans are well underway for this year’s 
event. If you haven’t joined in with these 
festivities before, this is the year to 
come along, especially after last year’s 
enforced absence. The Village Hall is 
the venue, and Roger Riggs and the 
band will use the stage to provide the 
festive music. 
There will be ample space for more 
tables and chairs to accommodate those 
who like to sit and listen whilst enjoying 
their refreshments with friends. Santa 
is looking forward to driving through 
the village, so give him a wave as he 
passes in his chauffeur driven car. 
His route will take him from outside the 
Swan at 9am, up Burgmann’s Hill and 
Greenhill Avenue, before starting again 
on Trafalgar Road around 9:20, heading 

around the houses before heading 
down Strawberry Hill around 9:50, 
along Church Road and up School Hill 
for arrival at the Hall at 10:15am. The 
timings are all approximate. 
The band will welcome him, and we 
look forward to a festive atmosphere 
with our usual old favourites - Santa’s 
grotto, a Christmas draw, mulled wine/
coffee and mince pies. 
All Welcome: - 10:15 to 12:30 (Santa 
arrives 10:30) 
Entry £3.50 per adult, to include mulled 
wine or coffee and a mince pie and 
children are £1.50, which includes a 
drink of squash, a biscuit and a visit to 
Santa’s grotto, including a small gift. 
Look out for the posters, and we hope 
to see you there.

FURRY DANCE CHRISTMAS EVENT 
Santa and Mulled Wine : Sat Dec 11th 2021



Make your move this Christmas. Don’t miss out! 
Apartments from £368,500
Our village is ready for you.
Get in touch today.

Ready for your              years? 01392 249 864 | millbrookvillage.co.uk

Seasons
Greetings 

from everyone
at Millbrook 

Village

Pack your bags for our extended Stamp Duty*
holiday... and leave life’s baggage behind

Although the government have stopped the Stamp Duty holiday, we 
have extended our offer of up to £10,000 until 31st December 2021. 
We understand how daunting a move can be, which is why we are 

also offering you an exclusive ‘Inspired Move’ package.

Get in touch today to find out more

*T’s & C’s apply. Cannot be used in conjunction with any other offer.
Only available on properties that have completed by 31st December 2021. Stamp Duty will be paid on selected properties up to the value of £500,000.

Your           Christmas?
STAM

P DUTY

HO
LIDAY IS BACK!

Lympstone_Herald_2021_12.indd   1Lympstone_Herald_2021_12.indd   1 31/10/2021   12:4331/10/2021   12:43
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THE HERALD HISTORY SPOT 
Lympstone Church Organs
produced by Lympstone History Society

Music has long been part of the Church 
of England service, often produced by 
a church organ with towering pipes 
soaring to the ceiling. This was the 
case in Lympstone.  In 1852, the Exeter 
Flying Post newspaper recorded that 
‘a new organ has been presented to 
the parish by Col. Lee of Ebford.’  The 
organ was built by Mr Dicker of Exeter 
and the organist was Mr Russell. It was 
hoped that such a generous gift would 
encourage other members of the gentry 
to come forward with funds for the 
church building itself.  At the time, the 
pillars of the north aisle that supported 
the spread of the roof were thrown 
many inches out of perpendicular.  In 
addition there was a need to increase 
the size of the vestry.  Previously, for 
want of seats schoolchildren were 
forced to huddle into the belfry behind 
the organ.  There was success.  In June 
1863 there was a report that ‘the new 
church at Lympstone from the design 
of Mr Ashworth, progresses rapidly.’ 
And that ‘Traces of St Christopher were 
found painted as a mural, behind the 
north aisle.’ By 1864 a new font, pulpit 
and stained glass windows had been 
gifted plus many other donations. The 
organ was at the end of the north aisle 
with a warming apparatus underneath. 
In 1886, a bazaar in aid of a fund for 
the erection of an organ chamber and 

vestry was held.  The cost was to be 
£360. 

But so to the more recent present.  In 
2004  Mr Lupton & myself listened 
to the organ built by Norman Bros & 
Bread of Norwich being played for the 
very last time by the gentleman who 
had been employed to remove the 
organ  to enable increase of  the size 
of the vestry and the addition of toilets. 
Gone now are the different size pipes, 
double keyboard, wooden foot pedals 
and musical knobs with names such as 
‘Open Diapason’ and ‘Swell to Pedal’. 
Tucked away is a stained glass window 
of an angel playing the organ dedicated 
to Mr Samuel Sheppard, organist & 
choirmaster.  The church still has its 
music now accompanied by a modern 
keyboard.  Times move on.

Angela Coles



Topsham – 01392 875000  
www.wilkinsongrant.co.uk

We extend a huge thank you to all our clients and buyers for 
a record-breaking year of sales. We look forward to helping 
many more people with their move in 2022.

A BIG THANK YOU!
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Lympstone Art Group’s AGM was held 
on 19th October at Lympstone Sailing 
Club. It was so good to meet members 
and have a drink and socialise again.  

Our membership is around 70 and we 
run Art Workshops throughout the year 
and hold an Exhibition in the Village 
Hall in May. We also hold Art and Craft 
sessions on Monday and Tuesday 
mornings and if there was enough 
interest, we would also run a further 
morning on a Thursday. If a anyone 
would like to join the Art Group, please 
get in touch – the subscription is only 
£10 a year -contact judith_ carter@
hotmail.com. We are also looking for 
anyone who would like to be actively 
involved in helping organise events or 

trips or helping with general admin. We 
welcome new members and all abilities- 
we are a very informal fun group. 

At the AGM we run a competition 
for those present to choose their 
favourite piece of Art brought along and 
displayed at the meeting. We had about 
20 entries and the winner this year was 
our newest member Adam Webber 
for his water colour.   Adam was very 
pleased to win the trophy and voucher 
presented to him and explained he had 
only recently taken up painting, so it 
was a great boost to his confidence to 
win this award.

Judith Carter

NEW LYMPSTONE ARTIST WINS AWARD
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support@electrocomputers.co.uk

CLOCK REPAIRS
Terence C. Matthews, 

Horologist
Tel: 01395 273563

All clocks repaired, including 
Westminster Chimes, Wall Clocks, 

Grandfather & Grandmother Clocks, 
Dial Clocks, Long Case and Carriage 

Clocks.

Free estimates provided, with house 
visits.

POLLUTION OF WOTTON BROOK

Following the erection of signs relating to 
pollution of the Wotton Brook a member 
of the public has asked us to publish the 
following emails from the Environment 
Agency to provide further information 
and advice to other members of the 
public who are concerned about this 
issue.

Further to your email regarding [a] 
complaint about pollution to the 
Wotton brook in Lympstone from ‘The 
Workshop’ I can confirm that a visit 
has now been made by myself and 
Environment Officer Doug Parker.
 
We have checked the brook and 
there are no signs of pollution from 
the sewage treatment package.  The 
treatment package is a high spec unit 
which will treat the sewage to a level 
which it is acceptable to discharge to 
a watercourse without there being any 
detrimental environmental impact.  We 
have examined the outlet pipe and 
there is no sewage fungus in the pipe 
or other indicators of pollution.  The 
package plant is suitable for installation 
where there is a risk of flooding – it 
has a non-return valve and the treated 
water is pumped out rather than gravity 
fed. As the package plant is not causing 
any detrimental environmental impact 
no further action will be taken by the 
Environment Management Team.  
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We have been informed that an officer 
from East Devon District Council’s 
Technical Officer (Private Housing) that 
he has visited the property/brook and 
has no issues with the package plant 
from a nuisance/health aspect.  
 
At the time of our visit two local dog 
walkers approached us and expressed 
concern about the detergents being 
discharged to the watercourse – they 
pointed out the bubbles in the water 
when the discharge was pumped out 
which they thought were evidence of 
detergent discharge.   We were able 
to alley their concerns by explaining to 
them that the package plant aerates the 
effluent and this is the reason for the 
bubbles – which quickly disappeared 
upon entry to the water.  We also were 
able to advise them that no solids are 
discharged.  They agreed that there 
was no evidence of any discharge of 
any solids.
 
We understand that there has been 
consultation with the local authority’s 
building control and that the owner 
will take the necessary steps to obtain 
a Building Regulations regularisation 
certificate for the treatment package 
plant.  East Devon District Council may 
wish to consider whether they wish 
to take any steps with regards to any 
breach of planning consent/any need 
to apply for retrospective consent if 
necessary.
 

I hope this clarifies the situation.  
Please feel free to forward this 
email [...] regarding the outcome of 
the investigation carried out by the 
Environment Agency.
 
Regards
Nicola Rumsey
Environment Officer 
Land & Water Team, Devon, Cornwall 
and the Isles of Scilly
Environment Agency, Manley House, 
Kestrel Way, Exeter, EX2 7LQ
 

Further to this I was more concerned 
over the amount of dog faeces that has 
been left by irresponsible dog owner 
along this area of the footpath and the 
river bank opposite the discharge pipe, 
if the local children do play in this area 
of the Brook during the warmer months 
then this dog mess issue would be a 
major concern for me if I lived in the 
local area. I would suggest that you ask 
your local dog warden about if it was 
possible to install a CCTV for a week or 
so, just to cover this stretch of footpath, 
you might get lucky.

Kind regards
Doug Parker
Environment Officer 
Land & Water Team, East Devon, 
Cornwall and the Isles of Scilly
Environment Agency, Manley House, 
Kestrel Way, Exeter, EX2 7LQ



SEE INSIDE PUB OR WEBSITE 
FOR FULL MENU
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DISCLAIMER This news letter is compiled from emails sent to the editors by 
numerous people and very little of the information is checked before publishing 
which is done in good faith. Rob and Claire Hilton, Editors

ADVERTISING RATES FOR 2021 - HELD AT 2020 PRICES!!
Advertisers who book 6 issues will effectively get one advert free, and those who 
book 11 issues (i.e. a 12-month period) will get 2 adverts free.

ADVERT TYPE MONTH HALF YEAR (6 issues) YEAR (11 issues)

Full  Page £100 £500 £900

Half Page £50 £250 £450

Quarter Page £25 £125 £225

Boxed Advert £15 £75 £135

SMALL ADS (min. charge £5)

Example: 5 lines of less £5 £25 £45

Example: 7 lines or less £7 £35 £63

Example: 10 lines £10 £50 £90

Copies of the Lympstone Herald are delivered free to every household in Lympstone 
(approx 1100) every month with further copies being sold through the village shops. 
Please send your enquiries to Steve Morgan : sjmorgan222@gmail.com

UPDATE ON LYMPSTONE COMMUNITY HUB
COMMUNITY LUNCHES

The December Community Lunch will 
be held in the Village Hall on Sunday 19 
December.
We will still deliver to homes for those 
unable to attend  :-

12.30pm for 1pm Sit Down Roast turkey 
dinner with Christmas pudding

Entertainment will also be provided
Anyone who normally eats lunch alone 
is welcome to join us, or can have 
the lunch delivered.  Please contact 

Linda Lyon on 01395 278166 (leave 
a message) or at malcandlinda@aol.
com by 10 December at the latest if 
you would like to be there. Numbers are 
limited.  A donation of up to £5 would be 
welcome to help us financially support 
these meals.

Many thanks
Linda Lyon
(Community Hub Organiser)



01392 345595  |  jurassic-fibre.com

Come on baby, 
light my fibre

*Terms apply. Offer ends 30th March 2022. The first three months are free for residential customers only.  
Order must be placed within 14 days of premises becoming serviceable.

Ultrafast full-fibre broadband 
you’ll want to make a song 

and dance about 3 months free* 
when you  
register today

JF Lympstone Herald 128x188mm.indd   2JF Lympstone Herald 128x188mm.indd   2 21/10/2021   15:1321/10/2021   15:13
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LYMPSTONE GARDEN CLUB

We are having some very warm days for 
November and I am pleased to report 
that our large strawberry tree’s tiny 
white bell-shaped flowers are attracting 
not only masses of bumble bees but 
also lots of butterflies. I hope they 
hibernate successfully and increase 
their numbers next year. I notice frogs 
and toads are still active. So are the 
slugs which are a major part of a frog’s 
diet (so eat up please), whereas toads 
prefer flies, spiders and grubs. Don’t 
forget to clean out bird boxes so that 
birds can shelter in them over winter, 
and continue to give us pleasure as 
they visit bird feeders and baths.

It is now the time of year for major 
leaf gathering in order to make that 
wonderful soil improver, leaf mould. It 
is easy to make a container with four 
pieces of narrow wood or poles and 
some chicken wire, or failing that, some 
bin bags with a few holes near the 
bottom. Good exercise and something 
the children can help with as well.

Other jobs in the garden include pruning 
apple and pear trees (winter pruning for 
improving vigour and summer pruning 
for increasing fruiting), applying grease 
bands to prevent pests, especially 
earwigs, crawling up the trunks, and 
checking ties to ensure they are not 
rubbing; keeping on top of weeds which 
are still growing strongly (annual weeds 

just need hoeing);  taking hardwood 
cuttings, and if you still have time, 
cleaning pots and seed trays ready for 
next spring!

We had an excellent talk on ‘plants that 
excite’ from Peter Cantrill, a nurseryman 
and plant enthusiast. His van was full 
of plants, large and small, and when 
set out in the Community Room of 
the village hall, they were a sight to 
behold. All were for sale and we were 
delighted that new people to the garden 
club as well as the regulars were given 
the opportunity to buy many unusual 
plants not always readily available. 
We have invited Peter to come back in 
September next year when he will have 
a good collection of herbaceous plants.

We are now looking forward to our 
next talk  on ‘Bulbs for Winter, and not 
just snowdrops’ which will be given by 
Christine Skelmersdale on 18th January 
2022.

Now the dark evenings are here, it is 
a good time to enjoy browsing through 
seed and plant catalogues, and maybe 
coming up with new ideas for spring 
planting.

Meantime, the committee wishes you 
all a happy and peaceful Christmas. 

Jill Wilson



Donate a bike!
Help us get more people cycling.
Ride On is a bike recycling charity in 
Exeter. Our vision is for a cleaner, healthier, 
and more active city. We refurbish 
second-hand bikes - since 2011 we have 
put over 3800 bicycles back into use in 
Exeter and Devon.

If you have a bike you no longer 
need, why not donate it?
If you can deliver it to the Ride On 
workshop that’s great (see address 
below). If not, we have bike drop-off 
points at the following locations:

- Briar Crescent, Wonford
- Lewis Crescent, Digby (St Loyes)
- Lympstone
- Exmouth

Email info@rideoncycling.org for details
61 Haven Road, Exeter, EX2 8DP

www.rideoncycling.org

Registered charity: 1174055

Lympstone Drop Off Point - 8 Grange 
Close, Lympston, EX8 5DL.

Call Steve Morgan on 01395 276020
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useit
your key to secure storage
h

Woodbury Business Park • Woodbury • Nr Exeter www.house-it.co.uk

BOXING DAY SWIM
Sunday 26th December 10.30 am.
Come down to the Harbour to join the 
traditional festive dip. If you do not feel 
brave enough to take plunge, come and 
cheer on the participants. Changing 
facilities will be available in the Sailing 
Club and hot drinks will be on sale. 
There will be a CASH collection for our 
local RNLI. A great village event not to 
be missed!
Judith Carter

FRIENDS OF THE CHURCH
As explained in the August Herald, our 
Lottery round had to start from October 
this year with 2 prizes every month from 
this October to March next year. The 
draw for October has now been done 
and the winners of the £25 prizes are 
Mrs Netherton and David Mountain.
Clive Wilson

PS thank you to all who supported the 
Friends by coming to our Curry Lunch 
which was, as usual, a very enjoyable 
occasion and a welcome return to the 
Village Hall for this event.

LYMPSTONE LIVING ADVENT 2021
Thanks to another tremendous 
response from the community, there will 
be even more advent windows sparkling 
around the village during December. 
Two windows in one day! 

Visit one of our local businesses to pick 
up your free map and guide. They are 
available now from:

Seaglass Gallery in the Strand
Susannah’s Tearoom, the Strand 
Redwing Bar and Dining in Church 
Road 
The Globe Inn on the Strand (re-
opening 2nd Dec)
Central Stores, the Strand 
Lympstone Parish Church (box in porch)
Doreen Murray

A WASTE OF PLASTIC?
It is November and the COP summit is 
on.  As I walk round the village, I feel 
we are a bit awash with laminated 
notices on the lamp posts and maybe 
we should or could have a think about 
reducing this particular load of plastic.  I 
certainly plead guilty to posting notices 
sometimes. Has anyone got any 
suggestions for solving this matter while 
retaining the village sociability that the 
notices facilitate?  
Jenny Moon (Jennyamoon@gmail.
com) 
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During the last few months, the village 
hall has seen a huge number of 
improvements to its facilities. We have 
now installed a “state of the art” UV air 
sanitiser, incorporated into each of the 
5 air conditioning units and covering the 
entire building. It will continually sanitise 
the air throughout your time in the hall 
by sucking air up into the units, where 
it is exposed to intense UV light and 
cleaned of bacteria, virus, moulds and 
odours. It will continually sanitise the air 
throughout your time in the hall. We felt 
this was a vital improvement, allowing 
the hall to be a much safer place for 
the whole community. We are the first 
village hall in the country to adopt this 
system.

We have recently installed a projector 
in the Committee Room, so we now 
have projectors and electric screens 
in the Main Hall, Function Room and 
Committee Room, and we have new 
energy efficient LED lighting in the 
Function Room.  We hope Herald 
readers will also like our new sign at the 
top of School Hill, at the entrance to our 
car park.

Our sincere thanks to all of the village 
groups, and the Parish Council, whose 
donations enabled us to obtain and 
match EDDC funding for the planned 
improvements.  Thanks also to Devon 
County Council whose ‘Reconnect 
Rebuild Recover’ grant  funded the 
UV air sanitiser in full; Lympstone Art 
Group, who funded the Committee 
Room projector; and Mark Grabke for 
donating the dehumidifier to control 
humidity levels in the history archive.

It’s lovely to see our local community 
groups begin to hold film nights, 
creative classes and rehearsals for 
various productions again. It makes all 
the work and improvements worthwhile 
as people relax and enjoy the bright 
new spaces.

Lympstone Village Hall Trustee & 
Management Team 

UV AIR SANITISER INSTALLED AT LYMPSTONE VILLAGE HALL
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GULLIFORD BURIAL GROUND 26TH OCTOBER

Ground, whose role include promoting 
and supporting the burial ground. The 
site celebrates the stories of the lost 
chapels, to the personal stories of the 
congregation buried there from Charles 
Baring, recently mentioned on BBC 
1’s Who Do You Think You Are? to a 
successful ship-builder / whaler trading 
off the River Exe, to an up and coming 
artist whose career was cut short. A 
new book produced by The Friends 
of Gulliford Burial Ground “Gulliford: A 
Burial Ground of Stories” is available 
through Amazon for £10. One of the 
roles of the Friends of Gulliford Burial 
Ground is to give free guided tours 
to groups and schools, for anyone 
interested contact through www.fogbg.
org.uk for arrangements.
Angela Coles

Tuesday 26th October event marked 
the end of major work to Gulliford Burial 
Ground’s main structures, funded 
by the Heritage Lottery Fund. At the 
start, Justin Smallwood announced 
the winners of the sealed bids, Lelsey 
Weeks and Jane Moffatt for two 
paintings kindly donated by artists Doug 
Gilding and Marieangela Williams. The 
ceremony’s ribbon cutting was perform 
by Prof Todd Gray MBE, a well-known 
Devon Historian, with words & blessing 
from Mr Robert Crick of the Sidmouth 
Unitarian Chapel, accompanied with 
music from Graham Banks & Friends, 
playing dance tunes from the 16th 
and 17th century. The burial ground, 
located on Meeting Lane in Lympstone 
is jointly owned by Woodbury and 
Lympstone Parish Councils, supported 
by The Friends of Gulliford Burial 
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PASSMORE PLASTERING

Telephone: 01392 432872
Mobile: 07952 643513

•	 Domestic and Commercial
•	 30 Years Experience
•	 Internal Plastering
•	 External Rendering
•	 Traditional Lime Plastering
•	 Free Estimates and Advice
•	 Reliable, Professional Service

East Devon District Council fund a not-for-profit 
loan scheme for homeowners and landlords*.

We understand the expense of maintaining your 
home and we work with you to take the stress out 
of funding repairs, improvements or adaptations.

We see you as an individual, not a credit score. 
Our knowledgeable team of advisers will guide 
you through the process of applying for a home 

improvement loan.

For a no-obligation assessment 
or more information visit 

www.lendology.org.uk or call 01823 461099

Heatherton Park Studios, Bradford on Tone, Taunton, TA4 1EU

*subject to eligibility

Interior Design for both residential and 
commercial interiors.
. Mood boards
. Concept creation
. Full project management 
. Furnishing and soft furnishings
Get in touch for an initial consultation.
07960958679
joanne@jpginteriors.co.uk
www.jpginteriors.co.uk
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LYMPSTONE HISTORY SOCIETY

Our next event is on Tuesday 7th 
December at 2.30pm (Function Room) 
when Angela Coles will be telling us 
about Gulliford Burial Ground in a talk 
entitled Gulliford: A Burial Ground of 
Stories, which is also the title of a new 
book that has just been produced. 
Some of you may have attended the 
official opening of Gullford following 
the completion of the works to preserve 
this important historical site. To be on 
the safe side we decided not to hold 
a Christmas social event, so we are 
very grateful to Angela for stepping in 
to offer us this fascinating talk. We will 
continue to observe Covid precautions 
at our events, and we are delighted that 
the Village Hall’s new UV air sanitising 
system will provide additional protection 
for us all.

We will have a bit of a break over 
Christmas and New Year, and when we 
come back in February we will return 
to evening sessions which will run 
on Wednesdays at 7pm. Our first talk 
in 2022 will be from Robert Hesketh 
‘Surnames in Devon and Beyond’ on 
Wednesday 16th February at 7pm.

Mary Turner
Secretary, Lympstone History Society.

LYMPSTONE LADIES

New monthly evening get-together!!

The first few ‘Lympstone Ladies’ 
afternoon get-togethers have been 
enjoyed by many and we feel in addition 
to these, it would be great to now start 
an early evening gathering too.

This will be a regular slot – 2nd 
Wednesday in the month 6-8pm and 
aims to be very informal – just pop in 
and enjoy some chat and drinks with 
other Lympstone ladies.

The first evening will be on:
Wednesday 8th December 6 - 8pm at 
the newly re-opened village pub, The 
Globe.

Hope to see you there!!
Fiona Archer

CO-CARS FOR LYMPSTONE?

We hope that some villagers have found 
their car dependency has reduced 
since the various Covid lockdowns or 
perhaps in an effort to reduce fossil 
fuel dependency in the light of COP26. 
Perhaps you are considering becoming 
a ‘one car’ or even a ‘no car’ household? 
Could a car club be an option to help 
alleviate parking issues and traffic 
congestion? If you’d be interested to 
find out more please contact the editors.
lympstoneherald@hotmail.com



2020 EXETER LIVING AWARDS - PROPERTY BUSINESS OF THE YEAR
“A small, independent practice with national recognition.”

www.hiltonbarnfield.co.uk  •  01395 224 829  
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DECEMBER
2   The Globe Grand Opening
2,3,4 Aladdin - Lympstone Players
6   Parish Council Meeting
7   History - Gulliford Burial Ground
8   Lympstone Ladies
10 Film Society - David Copperfield

11 Furry Dance Santa & Mulled Wine
19 Carols at The Globe
19 Community Lunch
23 Mummers Play
26 Boxing Day Swim
29 Lympstone Folk at The Redwing

WHAT’S ON IN LYMPSTONE

www.optimagraphics.co.uk
sales@optimagraphics.co.uk

01392 873822

TOPSHAM LTD

optima
  graphics

Brochures, Posters 
Leaflets, Flyers, Newsletters

Personal & Business Stationery
Tickets, Forms, Folders, Menus

Labels, Pads & NCR sets
Wedding & Funeral Order of Service

 Signs, Banners
Pull-ups & Wrap Display Stands

Window, Boat & Vehicle Graphics 
Display Signage, Magnetics
Vinyl Lettering & Stickers

 Promotional/Advertising Boards & Signs

We provide a high quality, good value,
prompt design & print service

silk screen, digital, wide format, litho printers
full design service including web & email graphics, digital forms

JANUARY
3   Parish Council Meeting
14 Film Society - Maudie
26 Film matinee - ‘Allo Allo’

FEBRUARY
7   Parish Council Meeting
11 Film Society - Il Postino
16 History - Surnames: Devon & Beyond

23 - Film matinee - Brighton Rock
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GCSE & A LEVEL SCIENCE TUITION 
by an experienced, current, science  
teacher. All science subjects to GCSE  
and also A level Biology taught. 
Tel: Mark Moffatt on 07730 877889

PIANO with a VIEW Lessons for all 
ages, beginners and improvers, “purely 
for pleasure” and ABRSM exams to 
Grade 5 (Practical and Theory). Tel: 
Judy Joss (BA Mus, Dip Ed) on 01395 
222749 or 07939 126190.  

GARDEN JOBS - Jenny Moon
Jenny is still digging for Oxfam. £10/
hour, all to Oxfam. Tel: 01395 708850  

HOLIDAY COTTAGE Cosy cottage 
in centre of village. One double room 
and further room with bunks. Minimum 
3 nights in low season and 4 nights in 
high season. Call Pete or Jan on 01395 
488123

PROPERTY MAINTENANCE - 
Carpentry, Flooring, Fencing, Gates, 
Decking, Bathrooms, Kitchens, General 
Repairs. Free advice & estimates. 
James Waddell 01395 263496 

BUSINESS BOOKS UPDATED: 
Chartered accountant can provide 
financial budgeting and forecasting, 
cash flows,monthly reporting, annual 
accounts. Over 30 years experience.
Call Howard on 07902 384288.

SMALL ADS
THE OLD DAIRY B&B AND 
HOLIDAY COTTAGE, LYMPSTONE 
3 spacious B&B rooms
and 2-bedroom self-catering 
cottage. Secure, private parking.  
Contact: Den & Jules 
01395 275679 / 07595 540562  
E: info@theolddairylympstone.co.uk  
www.theolddairylympstone.co.uk 

PROPERTY & HOUSE MAINTENANCE
TREVOR HARRIS
Please contact Trevor on:
L: 01395 223916 or M: 07969 231333
e: trevor.harris1@sky.com

SIMON AND JACKIE QUICK
THE LOG MAN AND LOG LADY
For all your log, coal, kindling and gas 
supplies. Tel: 01395 267490

MATHS TUITION  Experienced  tutor 
available to teach primary to GCSE level 
maths.  Reasonable rates  Tel: Jane 
Moffatt on 279952  or 07730877889

WITHALL’S HOUSE BED AND 
BREAKFAST. A modern and spacious 
home close to the heart of the 
village. Ample parking and flexible 
accommodation.  Call Pete and Jan 
Hardy on 01395 488123 Or visit www.
lympstonebedandbreakfast.co.uk






